Report of the Faculty Representative to the

University Board of Governors

Presented to the April 4, 2008 Regular Meeting of the

West Virginia State University Faculty Senate

March 12, Board of Governors Training Retreat

The Board of Governors met for a day long training retreat. The morning began with a half-hour presentation by Mr. Bruce Walker, the HEPC General Counsel, who reviewed the statutory authority and responsibilities of the Board of Governors. Dr. James Skidmore, HEPC Chancellor for CTC Education provided an early assessment of what can be expected by the statutory creation of WVSCTC as free standing institution. The board then experienced a guided training in exercising its role. The afternoon was spent in receiving descriptive reports of various administrative areas of the university and community and technical college. The reports consisted of bullet-point summaries of responsibilities of,  organization of, and demographic characteristics of those administrative areas. The day concluded with a closed session of the board hearing a presentation from Dr. Danny Boston on the best practices in setting compensation for president of institutions of higher education. 

March 13, Board of Governors Regular Meeting

The board met at 3:00 p.m. at the Erickson Alumni Center. Board Chair Eric Coleman presided over the meeting. Dr. Carter, West Virginia State University President, reported his activities since the previous board meeting. The board then welcomed Dr. Kathy D’Antoni, the newly-named Interim President of the West Virginia State Community and Technical College. Dr. D’Antoni provided an overview of her first week on the job and outlined her plans and goals for her short tenure as the college’s interim president.

Dr. Ronald Duerring provided the board with the finance committee’s update of the status of the university and community and technical college’s budgets. There may be a shortfall in the budget at the end of the fiscal year on June. 30. Mr. Coleman asked that, by the April 24 board meeting, Dr. Carter provide the board with a “detailed” plan for assuring a balanced budget at year’s end. 

Mr. Walter Greenhowe, chair of the WVSCTC Institutional Board of Advisors, reported that certain fees for nursing students were not collected by the university during registration process. These fees are intended to cover the cost of expendable supplies and to update software programs which are used in the nursing courses. These fees have not been collected since the fall 2006 semester. This problem finally seems to have been corrected. The shortfall in fees not collected was $11,900.00. Mr. Greenhowe moved that WVSCTC be allowed to deduct the $11,900.00 shortfall from the CTC final chargeback payment to the university. Action taken by the Board: The board approved the motion. [My comment: This is a continuing example not only of inept administrative practices by the university, but of the inordinate amount of time the university administration takes to recognize and correct such practices which are having a negative fiscal effect on the institution.]

The board received a report from Mrs. Patricia Shafer, chair of the board’s Four-Year Presidential Evaluation Committee. The report summarized the HEPC Procedural Rule, Series 5. This rule established the minimum standards for the governing board in conducting presidential evaluations.  The rule requires that the board “appoint a committee of its own members, a visiting team, or any combination thereof . . . to assist in its evaluation of the president . . .” Action taken by the Board: Upon the recommendation of Mrs. Shafer, the board passed a resolution authorizing Mr. Coleman to appoint a committee to conduct the four-year presidential evaluation of Dr. Hazo Carter. The motion passed.  [My comment: To date only Mrs. Shafer has been appointed to this task. Mr. Coleman asked board members to let him know if they wished to serve on the committee. If the faculty senate would like to recommend a member of the senate or the faculty to serve on the committee, I will be happy to recommend that person to Mr. Coleman.] Upon the recommendation of Mrs. Shafer, the board passed a resolution authorizing a contract with Dr. Clifford Trump to serve as an outside consultant in conduction the evaluation. The contract provides $5000 conpensation. Dr. Trump is a former Chancellor of the Board of Regents; he was also the outside consultant for Dr. Carter’s evaluation of the board in 2004. [My comment: I am very concerned about the lack of urgency in conducting a thorough presidential evaluation. Mr. Coleman appointed Mrs. Shafer to coordinate the evaluation at the board meeting on November 15, 2007. The committee to oversee the evaluation has yet to be formed. So far as is publicly known, the self-assessment report of Dr. Carter has not yet been requested of him. The HEPC policy requires the scheduling “of interviews, meetings, and open forums that will assure a careful, assessment of leadership and condition of the campus.” The BOG meeting at which it is assumed the board will receive and act on the evaluation is two month from now on June 5. By the time a review process is designed and scheduled it is most likely that the university faculty will be off contract and away from the university. There is little reason to believe that the report for the board’s consideration will be completed in time for the members’ thorough review before the June 5 meeting. The HEPC policy requires that “the governing board shall use the report of its committee, visiting team, or other body chosen by the governing board to assist in its own evaluation of the president.”]

The board adjourned it meeting at 4:30. 

· respectfully submitted, Chuck Smith 

April 4, 2008                                   . 

